SUBJECT: HOMELESSNESS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING FREQUENCY

INITIATED BY: CITY CLERK'S OFFICE

(Melissa Crowder, City Clerk)

(Alyssa Poblador, Assistant City Clerk)

## **STATEMENT ON THE SUBJECT:**

The Subcommittee will consider changing the meeting frequency of the City Council Homelessness Subcommittee meetings.

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

The Subcommittee will change its meeting frequency from monthly to quarterly, or monthly to every other month, keep the current meeting frequency, or provide other direction to staff.

## **BACKGROUND / ANALYSIS:**

During 2021, the Subcommittee met monthly and accomplished many of the tasks identified in the <u>City's Homelessness Initiative</u>. Some of those tasks include direction to establish a Behavioral Health Crisis Unit, alternate/additional public restroom facilities, pilot programs for increasing affordable housing in the City, and the City's Homeless Services/Housing Facility Feasibility Study.

Staff is recommending that the City Council Homelessness Subcommittee ("Subcommittee") consider altering the meeting frequency which is currently the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of each month. The Subcommittee may elect to meet every other month, quarterly, as needed, or provide other direction to staff.